
Week beginning 9th December 

Firstly, huge congratulations to the choir for singing so beautifully in Fareham 

precinct last Friday afternoon. We were all so proud of you. 

Maths 

This week we have been learning how to use a bar model to solve fraction 

problems. We used a variety of maths equipment in order to solve the fraction 

problems. 

English 

We have been learning about a Victorian Christmas and we watched a PowerPoint 

explaining about how the Victorians celebrated Christmas. We learnt about 

Christmas trees, crackers, cards, dinner, toys and gifts. We made a mind map 

from the information we read using bullet points. We then produced a factual 

leaflet referring to the information from our mind maps.  

Nativity 

We have been busy practising our nativity performance. On Thursday we had a 

dress rehearsal and performed to the local pre-school. We are looking forward 

to showing our parents on Friday and next Monday. 

PE 

We enjoyed playing a few games associated with Christmas. 

Challenge 

On Friday we listened to the story ‘Harvey Slumfenburger’s Christmas Present’ 

and then, in teams, designed and made a form of transport to assist Santa with 

delivering the present to Harvey’s house. The mode of transport needed to be 

able to work on snow, roads and climb a mountain. 



 

 


